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Background

Alaska Statute AS 16.05.780 requires the Board of Game to reauthorize the Antlerless
moose seasons in each Game Management Unit, subunit or any other authonzed
antlerless moose season on a yearly basis.

In order for the Board to comply with AS 16.05.780, it must consider that antlerless
moose seasons require approval by a majority of the active advisory committees located
in, or the majority of whose members reside in, the affected unit or subunit, For the
purpose of this section, an “active advisory committee” is a committee that holds a
meeting and acts on the proposal.

Because of the requirement for yearly reauthorization, the Board of Game approves of the
proposals in order to insure they remain in regulation. In the case of the antlerless moose
seasons, the Board of Game has delegated authority to the Department which allows them
to administer a hunt if there is an allowable harvest of antlerless moose, The Board of
Game has provided language to allow the Department to issue an “up to” number of
permits so that we do not have to try and set a hard number each year. In most years it
would be very difficult for a decision on allowable harvest to be made prior to the
surveys the Department makes of the moose population.

This requirement for yearly authorization takes a lot of valuable Board time as well as
requiring the Department to bring in area biologists or regional supervisors to present to
the Board information on the proposed regulation. The attendance of many of these area
biologists or regional supervisors is not required for any other proposed regulatory
changes that the Board will consider in the normal Board cycle of proposals.

Because this requirement increases the cost to the Department and the Board, and
because the annual reauthorization for some of the antlerless moose seasons may be
considered a house keeping requirement in order to comply with AS 16.05.780, the Board
has determined that a more efficient way to handle the annual reauthorization should be
adopted and has established the following policy in agreement with the Department.

Policy for yvearly authorization of Antlerless Moose Hunts by the Board of Game

Each year, the Department will present as a package for approval all of the antlerless
moose proposals. During that presentation, if there are any changes that will be required
to be considered, they will be noted for later discussion.



Because the Board had delegated the authority to the Department to hold antlerless
moose hunts, there are many hunts that do not occur based on biology. The Department
and the Board finds that it is important to keep these regulations on the books so that
when opportunity exists. the Department will have the ability to provide additional
opportunity for the use of antlerless moose.

The Board agrees that it will minimize debate during the presentation and only consider
extensive discussion on any reauthorization that will be associated with a pending
proposal submitted during the normal cycle to be considered. This discussion will be
limited to any proposal submitted to the Board and not during the approval fo the
packaged proposals for reauthorization of antlerless moose seasons.

The Board is aware of the time and expense required to comply with AS 16.05.780; it
feels that by adopting this policy both the Department and Board will be better served.
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